REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 17, 2025
6:30 P.M.


Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Schar, Schultz, and Weyer present.  Lindner was absent.

Citizens present were Teresa Hall, Scott Radue, and Barb Kingsbury.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No corrections to February 17, 2025.
 Motion was made by Geier to approve the minutes from January 21, 2025, regular Council meeting, seconded by Froeba.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Brock, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.


Utility Committee-No meeting held.  Froeba reported the 2025 street construction will be done by Clark County from the purple park to Chickadee Rd.  The City portion will be $55,726.30.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee–Fire & Ambulance meeting was held on January 23, 2025.  Bobrofsky reported that the new officers were elected for both the fire & ambulance.   Bobrofsky reported on the ladder truck that the fire department would like to purchase from the Spencer Fire Department.  Scott Radue spoke about the 1999 Spartan Ladder Truck.  Spencer was asking $30,000.00 and now are asking $15,000.00.  Radue stated that a donation of $10,000.00 will be given to the fire department for the ladder truck so that it would leave $5,000.00.  After much discussion with the city council members Brock made a motion to allow Bobrofsky to vote in favor of buying the ladder truck in the amount of $5,000.00 to come out of the fundraising account if the majority vote of the firefighters are in favor of purchasing the truck, seconded by Schar.  Motion carried with 2 abstains.
Finance Committee – No meeting held.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on February 17, 2025.  Bobrofsky reported that 26 books were purchased with the Avis Becker donation.  Bobrofsky reported the 2024 Annual Report has been submitted.  Bobrofsky reported that Lena Gehrt has been hired as a part-time assistant.  Bobrofsky reported the January circulation was 1,763.  Bobrofsky reported that Hall has submitted her renewal for the grade 3 library certification.  Bobrofsky reported that Hall and Mildbrand attended the Library Legislative Day in Madison.  Next meeting will be held on March 10, 2025.

Personnel Committee –No meeting held.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission-Meeting was held on February 12, 2025.  Discussion on Main St. zoning.  No action was taken.

Froeba made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $53,881.45           
WATER UTILITY: $8,759.75
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $44,479.61
seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.  

Brock made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Schar. Motion carried.
Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, February 17, 2025
